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the community
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Events in Pictures
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Out and About 
Wild in Widcombe 
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Penny Gardiner: Editor

Gardening 
A Gardener’s Retreat 
Garden Club Speakers Autumn-Winter 

Local History 
Miscellenea Widcombeana

Widcombe Jottings 
Ralph Oswick

WA Business 
Autumn General Meeting

Every Friday from 5pm
Everybody welcome!

25 Oct
Frug!
DJs Disco, Soul, Ska Funk, 
R’n’B & Hip Hop

24 Nov
Blazin’ Fiddles
Fiery Traditional 
Scottish Music

3–5 Jan
Bath Jazz 
Weekend

Check our website for more details 
and our calendar of events including 
regular classes.

Widcombe Social Club  Widcombe Hill, Bath BA2 6AA
Enquiries: info@widcombesocialclub.co.uk 
Tel: 01225 460 456  www.widcombesocialclub.co.uk

 facebook.com/widcombesocialclub
 @widcombesocialc

 1 Nov
Halloween
Cabaret
Creepy Comedy,  
Monster Music & Other 
Freakish Things

28 Nov
Bonbon Xmas
Cabaret Special
A Splendiferous Bath 
Comedy Line-up of 
Star Acts

25 Jan
Bath Comedy’s
Bonkers Burns
Night

8 Nov
Fabulous 
Poodles
Highly anticipated 
return of a John Peel 
favourite, after 40 years!

30 Nov
Bath Soul Club
Northern Soul Night

+ more dance nights on
6 Dec. Electric Dreams
14 Dec. Transmission

Upcoming Event 
Highlights

7– 8 Feb  
CAMRA Beer 
Festival

 16–17 Nov
Widcombe 
Christmas 
Market

31 Dec 
Widcombe 
Social NYE 
Party

23 March
Aly Bain & Phil 
Cunningham
Legendary Scottish
Folk Duo

Back by popular demand

Featuring three course 
supper and surprises!

Why not hold your next party here, or organise a special  
event that WSC could host?  We have flexible spaces to suit 
weddings, birthdays, dances, performances, meetings & classes. 
Open to all, members receive discount at the bar. 
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36

39
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IN THESE WORRYING 
TIMES... YOUR FAMILY 

COMES FIRST
Making your WILL is one of the most 

important and loving things you can do 
for your family... it gives them - and you - 

vital peace of mind

Our professional, friendly, local staff 
come to your home at a time to suit you 

and will explain our full range of services 
to suit your particular circumstances.

To arrange an appointment please call
0845 0573254

www.accordwills.co.uk
• PROTECTIVE PROPERTY TRUSTS 
• LASTING POWERS OF ATTORNEY 
• STORAGE • CHILDRENS TRUSTS 

• PROBATE SERVICES/FAMILY PROTECTION WILLS

Classes at Widcombe Social Club 
Thursday 9.15am

11  WID C OMBE PAR ADE,  BATH,  BA2 4JT
TEL 01225  422078

WWW.CURTAINEXCHANGEBATH.C O.UK



Jessica Palmer
Turn your ideas into a paper cut design with

Looking for a gift for a friend or your family?

If you are thinking about 
commissioning a paper art 
piece, please give me a call 
for an informal chat.

o7701 024 530
www.jessicapalmerart.com
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Proposals to put planters and troughs 
along Widcombe Parade are welcome 
news. Planting always softens the 

urban landscape and we hope the plans 
will be approved by the council. The newly 
adopted BT box is also being filled with 
greenery and together with the wild flowers 
being planted at the other end of the parade 
we hope we can look forward to a burst of 
colour and life in the spring. We must thank 
Beverley Wallis, who organises the garden 
club, for her persistence in bringing this 
about. 

Walking from the city into the country is 
the theme of Sarah Ovens’s winning design 
for the subway at the bottom of Holloway. 
Sarah is a young, professional artist who 
specialises in nature-inspired watercolours, 
monoprints and calligraphy. Installing this 

design would complete 
the transformation of 
this once rather grim, 
at times frightening 
tunnel, but it needs 
financial help. If you 
would like to support 
this – perhaps by 
organising a fund-
raising event - I’m 
sure the organising 
committee would be pleased to hear from 
you.

Elsewhere, ‘Widcombe Life’ provides 
snapshots of some of the things that have 
been happening in Widcombe this summer, 
and finally, our interviews this time are with 
charity founder, Martin Geake, and Penny 
Gardiner, an editor who has worked for 
some of the big publishing houses, who tells 
us about her role in this fast-paced world. 
■ Liz Jeffreys, Editor

Editor’s Letter

Discover AGA cooking at AGA Bath
12 Widcombe Parade, Bath, BA2 4JT

01225 335237  |  agaliving.com

HAIRDRESSING OUTSIDE THE LINES
Choose a salon where everything is personalised for you 

from the hair colour to the music we play
01225 311332     www.bhairdressing.co.uk

bookings@bhairdressing.co.uk

A Trader’s View 
A	year	has	now	passed	since	the	new	traffic	

scheme was implemented along Widcombe 
Parade and life seems to have settled down well 
and we are all enjoying a more peaceful and calm 
environment. 	Occasionally	we	still	get	traffic	
travelling the wrong way along the street which 
is providing entertainment to customers sitting 
outside	'The	Ram'!

Here at ‘Flamingo', trade has been good and we 
have enjoyed being on the Parade and building 
up a steady customer base of local residents 
and	tourists. 	We	were	really	pleased	to	win	‘Best	
Independent Newcomer’ in Ben Howlett MP’s 
awards. 	There	is	a	great	community	feel	amongst	
the traders and we have welcomed three new 
businesses	to	our	fold	in	recent	months. 	'The	Deli	
In Widcombe' was taken over by local residents 
Nicky and Jon Ison in February who have a history 
of working in the food industry. They’ve turned 
it into a thriving and attractive place to have 
breakfast and lunch or just sit in the sun and enjoy 
coffee	and	will	be	taking	it	forward	in	the	next	
couple of months with the addition of more indoor 
seating. 	Jon’s	delicious	quiches,	which	he	bakes	
fresh	every	morning,	have	become	a	firm	favourite	
and are steadily gaining a reputation as the best in 
Bath!	Congratulations	for	their	award	in	the	same	
Ben Howlett Awards.

'B Hairdressing' opened the doors to their new 
salon in June following a refurbishment and have 
seen a regular stream of customers who are 
looking for that perfect cut, colour and blow-dry 

this side of the river. They held a fantastic opening 
party which was enjoyed by many.

Widcombe Social Club is now in full swing 
following re-opening and has already hosted 
many successful events which have included large 
crowds of people vying for tickets to see national 
and international comedians at The Bath Comedy 
Festival which runs throughout April.  This event 
is becoming a ‘must attend’ for existing and new 
comedy talent alike. 

The Mercy in Action charity shop has recently 
re-opened following a cheerful refurbishment and 
they are looking for donations and volunteers to 
their	worthy	cause. 	The	co-op	have	just	opened	
their doors to their new convenience store which 
is open from 7.00 AM until 11.00 PM daily providing 
those everyday essentials at times when it would 
normally be impossible to get a much needed 
comestible	late	in	the	night!

The word on the Parade is that some Widcombers 
haven’t ventured in this direction for some time so 
if that’s you please pop along and see us - there’s a 
lot	going	on!	

Simon Brown

Widcombe Calendar 2018
There will be no Widcombe calendar for 
2017 but the organisers hope to produce 
one next year. Any photographs you would 
like to be considered should be sent to 
widcombephoto@gmail.com with your name 
and contact details. Anyone wishing to help 
with the 2018 calendar should contact Helen 
Peter: hpeterwidcombe@gmail.com. 

Widcombe Parade  
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Claverton St, 
Widcombe,
Bath BA2 4LE

All are very welcome at our service
on Sundays at 10.30am and young people in 

our Sunday school at the same time.

CHRISTIAN SCIENCE 
SOCIETY, BATH

Please visit christiansciencebath.org.uk
for details of Wednesday meetings and information 
on Christian Science.

Wells Rd, Bath BA2 3AP  |  Telephone 01225 322810
Email: orders@greatwesternwine.co.uk
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Widcombe News

The Widcombe Association is in 
the process of adopting the red 
telephone kiosk outside the White 

Hart. It will, hopefully, be repainted and 
planted up with flowers and herbs very 
soon which will add beauty and interest 
at the Widcombe Hill end of the Parade. 
Provisional plans have also been drawn up 
to place planters along the Parade, to be 
run and managed by the local community. 
All this would improve the environment 
for both locals and visitors and reflect 
Bath Live and Bath Chronicle’s campaign 
to ‘Clean Up Bath’. We are now awaiting 
approval from BANES Highways.

One Step Back, 
One Step Forward

It’s been an unpredictable summer 
this year in Widcombe.  Rather like 
the weather, with one hot sunny day 

followed swiftly by a rainy one. I won’t 
mention Brexit! We have seen some 
progress on Widcombe issues but also 
some delays and set-backs. This magazine 
highlights many of the individual issues 
which show this trend.  
In the spring, the position on the subway 
looked good.  We had indications that 
a grant would be available via BANES.  

Beautifying Widcombe 
Parade

Since then we have had wonderful designs 
put forward for artwork and after a really 
successful public engagement a fabulous 
design has been selected.  But then the 
grant fell through.  So, we are having to re-
assess our options. £15-£20,000 is a lot of 
money to find.  Ideas welcome!  
Together with other local residents’s 
organisations, we were delighted to be 
preferred bidders for the lease of Lyncombe 
Fields, and the fields themselves were 
a natural haven.  Concern over costs of 
trees and boundary walls, and a change of 
Council administration, has led to a stall 
in progress as BANES reviews its options. 
Meanwhile, we have been unable to do 
any of the planned voluntary work to 
help sustain this wonderful spot.  We are 
hopeful that final negotiations will restart 
soon so our community can do its bit for a 
sustainable and green Widcombe.

Turning to the pedestrian tunnels under 
Bath Spa station.  After some lobbying, in 
particular by our traders’s representative, 
Simon Brown, suddenly with no warning 
or fanfare the tunnel immediately opposite 
the Halfpenny Bridge was cleaned of dirt, 
stalactites and cobwebs, and the lights 
cleaned and repaired.  It looks transformed.  
But, alas several months later the other 
tunnel, with the bicycles in it, remains 
dirty and dark with only about half the 
lights working (see picture). So, thank you 
Bath Spa/GWR for what’s been done but 
please can you finish the job.  It feels like a 
common refrain. 
Let me thank the many people who have 
given their time so freely and persistently 
for their community.  I am sure that 
together we can overcome any hurdles to 
get things moving again. ■ Jeremy Boss, 
Chair of the Widcombe Association



Sarah Ovens 
winner of the competition to find subway artwork
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As part of a nationwide initiative to 
introduce wildflowers and boost 
dwindling numbers of butterflies, 

bees, dragonflies and moths, BANES has 
introduced the ‘Get Bath Buzzing’ project.
With the support of the Trees and Parks 
Department, Widcombe is currently 
creating its very own ‘Island of Colour’ 
as you enter Widcombe Parade. A new 
Himalayan Birch tree has already been 
planted and the ground is in the process of 
being prepared for the planting of bulbs and 
perennial wild flower seeds. 
Once planted, chestnut paling fencing 
will be erected around the area until the 

spring flowering.  We then hope to replace 
this with a permanent handrail, similar 
to that on the corner of Lyncombe Hill 
and Claverton Street. The Widcombe 
Association is seeking funding for this from 
the Bath Neighbourhood CIL fund, which 
supports community infrastructure, and 
will, itself, make a contribution. 

Planting up of bulbs and wildflowers is 
scheduled for Sunday, 6 October. 

Let’s all look forward to having a little bit of 
heaven in Widcombe in the Spring!

For further details please contact Anita 
Breeze 077030 62252.

Still frying tonight

M anhattan, one of Widcombe’s 
longest standing businesses, 
reaches its 30th anniversary in 

October. Tony Jones was fresh out of college 
when he took over the busy burger joint in 
1989. 
It was a family affair with Tony’s parents 
and then his sister, Melanie, working with 
him. Melanie and Tony continue to run 
the business today, together with a couple 
of staff.  I have often dropped in for a 
burger and fries on the way home (or one 
of the many alternatives), always fresh and 

delicious and delivered with a big smile.
It’s not quite as hectic as those early years 
when a lot of customers used to come from 
the old Social Club. Since then the Rossiter 
Road scheme has been implemented.  It’s 
made the Parade a better community space 
and nicer environment, but there is a little 
less passing trade and people regularly 
complain about difficulties in parking.  
Traders and students now form most of 
Tony’s customers, and Mick, from the Ring 
o’ Bells, sends people over once his own 
kitchens are shut. So, business remains good.
Tony loves being in Widcombe.  He is proud 
to be part of this strong and distinctive local 
community and wants to thank all his local 
customers for their great support over the 
years. 

SUBWAY DESIGN: WHERE THE CITY MEETS THE COUNTRYSIDE

SARAH OVENS

Wilding Widcombe
“To see a World in a Grain of Sand 
And a Heaven in a Wild Flower …”  
(from ‘Auguries of Innocence’ by William Blake)

Widcombe News

He is not planning a big celebration but 
look out for some special 30th anniversary 
burgers later in October. ■ Jeremy Boss

Artwork by young local artist, Sarah 
Ovens, has been chosen to decorate 
the walls of the newly refurbished 

subway linking Holloway and the City.
Speaking to us just after her award, Sarah 
said, 
My design for the subway is deliberately 
light, portraying moments of beauty and 
peace journeying from the city centre 
to green natural spaces south of Bath. 
I hope to convey a sense of hope, peace 
and exuberant life into an underpass that 
has previously felt very dark and dingy. 
We plan to have the refined final design 
digitally printed onto vitreous enamel-
coated metal panels, which should last at 
least thirty years.

Brought up in Widcombe, Sarah studied 
at Falmouth University, and now lives 
with her husband in the countryside 
just outside Bath. She continues her 
links with Widcombe, however, with her 
studio in St Matthew’s church.  For more 
information about Sarah, to find out about 
commissions and to buy cards and prints 
see: sarahovensstudio@gmail.com and 
sarahovens.com.
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• New & Approved Used Cars
• MOT Testing & Servicing
• Motability Specialists
• Choice Of Over 200 Cars 
 In Group Stock!

PROUD SUPPORTER OF THE WIDCOMBE ASSOCIATION

Bath Honda, for all 
your motoring needs.

Discover the  
new Honda range  
at Bath Honda

www.hshmotorgroup.co.uk
Bath Honda Prior Park Road, BA2 4NF 01225 458 769

Bath Honda
Part of the HSH Motor Group

RICE – The Research Institute for the Care of Older People,
the internationally renowned dementia research and 
treatment centre, based in Bath and serving the city of Bath 
and the surrounding areas.

RICE is a research and 
treatment centre, dedicated 
to improving the lives of 
people with dementia 
through innovative research 
and treatment. We also 
provide support for those 
with dementia, as well as 
their families and carers.
The impact of dementia 
can be devastating for both 
the person diagnosed and 
for family, friends and the 
wider community.
So help us transform 
dementia research and 
treatment by supporting us.

I would like to support RICE and I enclose a cheque for 

£ ………...... Please return this form to The RICE Centre, 
Royal United Hospital, Combe Park, Bath, BA1 3NG

Name: …………………………………………………………………………

Address: ………………………………………………………………………

Post code: …………………...… Phone:………....……………………

Email: ……………………………….…………………………………………

Date: …………………..………………………………………………........

Registered Charity No. 1042559
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Alexandra Park picnic

Widcombe West Community BBQ

Widcombe Association AGM and Hustings 2019

Judith Lywood’s garden allotment

Lyncombe Court music festival supporting 
Bath Welcomes Refugees

Lansdown garden 
tour

Following Judith Lywood’s 
talk about her new book 
‘Garden Design Made 

Simple’, WA garden club 
members visited her garden and 
allotment in Lansdown.

Art Trail

Widcombe Life

Judith Lywood’s garden from the house
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Wellness Workshops & Life Coaching:

inspiring and supporting the best version of you
 

Breathwork & Pranayama:
manage stress & anxiety, find balance and peace

 

Yoga Movement & Mindfulness:

classes in Widcombe and Combe Down

W W W . R O W E N A H U N T . C O M

Finding Balance on Life's Journey
Wellness - Breath - Yoga

Newton Park pond and castle

Newton Park glasshouse

Vintage Bus tour to 
Newton Park

The garden club visited Newton Park in 
the summer for a private tour of the 
relatively unknown Capability Brown 

gardens. Penny Snowden, head gardener, 
explained the estate history and her vision 
for planting. Members had made ‘Capability 
cakes’ to original Georgian recipes for 
everyone to enjoy.

Wobblers winetasting at Quoins Vineyard, Bradford on Avon

Widcombe Life
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Weekly Sunday Services:  

8.00 am Holy Communion (Book of Common Prayer)  

10.00 am Sung Eucharist (Common Worship)  

 
CChhaappllaaiinn::  FFrr  DDaavviidd  PPrrootthheerroo  

  

Saturday 23rd November 7:30pm Concert with The Chandos Singers – ‘Music 
& Espionage’

Saturday 14th December 7:30pm Concert with The Jerrome Recorders
Sunday 15th December 6:30pm Service of Nine Lessons & Carols
Christmas Eve 7:00pm Early Midnight Mass for all the family
Christmas Day 9:00am Sung Eucharist with Carols.

Magdalen Chapel

10 Widcombe Parade, 
Bath BA2 4JT

Tel: 01225 727599
www.ringobellsbath.com
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01225 571616
w w w . v i b e f i t n e s s b a t h . c o . u k

10% discount for 
Widcombe Association 

members

Group Training
A motivating fitness community
with carefully structured sessions 
to suit all abilities.

10 group sessions per week, 
including mums only classes 
Wednesdays & Fridays at 9am.Wednesdays & Fridays at 9am.

4 Miles Court, Broadway, Widcombe, Bath, BA2 4JN

Lose Weight - Get Stronger - Eat Healthy - Live Longer

MOTIVATE ME!

Personal Training 
Our trainers have over 20 years’ 
experience using the most 
effective exercise techniques.

Widcombe People
Growing Together 
Martin & Amanda Geake  

M artin & Amanda Geake moved 
to The Tyning in Widcombe in 
2014.   Coming to Bath they knew 

they wanted to live in Widcombe and 
didn’t look anywhere else.  They loved the 
fact it has a foot in both the city and the 
countryside, and they already had links with 
St Matthew’s church.  
But their journey together started many 
years ago.  Martin and Amanda met in 
Malawi, Africa.  Martin is a specialist 
in rural agricultural development and 
Amanda in village water supplies.  The two 
went together perfectly.  For 20 years they 
worked in Africa, with Martin ending up 
as Regional Director East Africa, for the 
Commonwealth Development Corporation. 
Then, a still unknown, virus struck and 
Martin was retired with ill health and told to 
avoid long trips to Africa.
They decided to move to the Bath area, 
settling first in Priston.  As he got stronger 
Martin started advising local charity, ‘Send a 
Cow’, which promotes sustainable farming, 
helping people make a good living from the 
land in eight developing countries. Within a 
short time he became their Chief Executive 
and over 15 years helped the charity grow to 
over 250 staff.
When they moved to Widcombe Martin 
and Amanda were concerned about losing 
their village community but Widcombe 
has exceeded their expectations and they 
love it here.  They are involved with the 
local community including the church, 
where Martin chairs the parochial church 
council and leads the St Matthew’s planned 
redevelopment project.  
Both are keen gardeners, particularly 
vegetables, and there is a thriving veg patch 
in an extended part of their garden.   It 

comes as no surprise then, that Martin came 
up with the idea of combining gardening 
and helping local people with mental health 
issues, and together with a friend, he has 
set up a new charity called ‘Grow for Life’.   
The aim is to build self-esteem, encourage 
personal development and build new skills. 
The charity is becoming well-established 
and now supports some 20 people working 
in gardens across Bath.  The gardens belong 
to people who can no longer cope with 
them, so there is a double benefit, helping 
to maintain the gardens whilst giving a real 
sense of purpose to those working on them. 
Further developments are afoot working 
with other local charities and the council 
parks department, including working 
towards a horticultural qualification. 
■ Jeremy Boss
The WA recently gave a donation to 
support the charity’s work, appropriately 
from the Garden Club.  It will also discuss 
opportunities at Lyncombe Fields, should 
the proposed lease from the council come to 
fruition. 

Therapeutic gardening sessions for people 
affected by low confidence, anxiety, depression 
or isolation.  These individuals are invited to join 
Grow for Life as horticultural trainees. 
See www.growforlife.org.uk for more details
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RESIDENTS' ASSOCIATIONS

In the 18th & 19th century, barns, 
like churches, were an important 
part of the community and were 
often built with unpaid community 
labour.	Volunteers	with	specific	
skills were chosen to lead the 
project and younger members 
were encouraged to join in, giving 
that ‘family’ sense of community. 
As well as providing shelter for 
food and provisions throughout 
the long harsh winters the visual 
impact of the barn reminded the 
community that their key to survival was to work as 
a harmonious group. 

Standing at the end of St Mark’s Road, St Mark’s 
Community Centre certainly has the visual impact 
and as many will know the centre is used, amongst 
others,	by	Zenith	Youth	Theatre,	Bath	Dog	Club,	
Toddlers and for private functions as well.  As a 
charity, St Mark’s is managed by trustees who work 
hard to keep the centre open but they are now faced 
with many challenges; crumbling stonework, H&S 
compliance	and	dwindling	finances	to	name	a	few.	
To be a true Community Centre that directly meets 
the needs of Widcombe, the Trustees are seeking 
support from the residents and members of the 
Widcombe Association.

Perhaps, if you only have a couple of hours now 
and then, you could pick up a paint brush or a 

screwdriver or help with a bit of weeding? Your 
bag may be admin skills, managing/developing 
our website, or researching funding opportunities.  
Whatever, your support is needed and would 
certainly be appreciated.

St Mark’s Community Centre is in need of the same 
thinking that prevailed in the 18th & 19th century. 
On	Sunday	13th	November	from	4pm	to	6pm	we	will	
be hosting a ‘drop-in event’; an invitation for you to 
help us discuss the future that will make St Mark’s 
once again that ‘barn’ at the end of the road. 

More information at st-marks-cc.org.uk or 
chair@st-marks-cc.org.uk. 

Chris Jones, Chair to Trustees

Barn Raising
     Working Together

Widcombe Subway

St Mark’s Community Centre
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HEALTH

Parenting young children is a demanding job and 
any family, irrespective of circumstances, can 
experience	difficulties	with	for	example,	feeding,	
post-natal depression or 
social isolation. 

In Bath, Health Visitors 
and Sure Start Children’s 
Centres provide services 
and support to all families 
with children under the 
age	of	five.	Whilst	other	
Children’s Centres in B&NES are run by the local 
authority, however, the Sure Start Children’s 
Centres in Bath West, which includes parts of 
Widcombe, are provided by First Steps. We work 
with parents, carers, and other professionals to 
provide additional support, tailored to a child 
and family’s particular needs, to ensure that 
all young children, irrespective of their needs 
and family circumstances, can reach their full 
potential in those crucial early years. 

Our Family Services team work alongside Health 
Visitors at feeding hubs (previously clinics) and 
provide specialist group-based activities for 

families. 
Where Health 
Visitors 
or other professionals identify families with 
additional needs, our Family Services team will 
work with the family directly to identify the 
issues and provide further help and support 
including home visits, groups and courses.

First Steps also provides nursery education and 
day care at three nurseries in Bath, suitable for all 
families, including working parents.

This year, because of reduced local authority funding 
and an increasing number of children needing 
additional support, we are running a fundraising 
campaign	to	raise	£45,000.	

This will provide:
• a full time professional 

member of staff to 
provide one-to-one 
support to young children 
who need extra support

• free midday meals for 
children of qualifying 
families in our day care 
provision

• additional toys, 
equipment and trips for 
all children accessing our 
services

As part of this fundraising 
campaign we have 10 places 
in the Vitality Bath Half 
Marathon, in March 2017.

If	you’d	like	to	find	out	
more about the services we provide or would 
be interested in supporting our fundraising 
campaign by donating, volunteering in other 
ways or to help with fundraising or perhaps 
even running the half marathon, please visit our 
website	at	www.firststepsbath.org.uk. 

‘If you have a 
child under five 
years old, First 
Steps, Bath is 
here for you’

‘As a charity 
and social 
enterprise all 
First Steps’ 
income – 
from nursery 
fees, the local 
authority 
and 
fundraising - 
is invested in 
the children.’

First Steps, Bath
A recent government report reveals that as many as 1 in 5 new mothers can 
suffer mental health issues. Here, Widcombe resident Sue Pendle, Chair of 
Trustees, tells us about First Steps, Bath, a local charity and social enterprise 
providing nursery day care and family support for families.
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• widcombe hill • bath • ba2 6aa
0 1 2 2 5  3 3 8 0 5 3
whitehartbath.co.uk

WHITEHART
Fine food and affordable accommodation in 

the Historic City of Bath

Learn to Drive with

Widcombe

Driving School

Call Gary Norcott
01225 444166 or 07870 380262

• Friendly 
patient tuition

• 18 Year’s 
Experience

• Competitive Rates
• Highest Grade DfT Instructor
• Free Theory Training    • IAM Advanced Driver

Bath Spa Florists
We cater for all your floristry needs 

WEDDINGS, FUNERALS & SPECIAL DAYS
Open 6 Days a week - Local & worldwide deiveries
6 Sussex Place, Widcombe Parade, Bath BA2 4NE

Tel: 01225 460121
bathspaflorists@yahoo.co.uk 
www.bathspaflorists.co.uk

10% Discount on sales over £10 (except Interflora and 
reduced items) to Widcombe Association Members.

Out & About

A view from the field 

Hola Widcombe, once more, 
from our field which this 
summer has reminded us 

a lot of our homeland Peru – but 
without the cold high terrain and 
scorching sun (or the thousands of 
compadres …..or the conversation 
round the water holes…..or the star-
studded summer dark skies and the 
freezing nights – or….well, you get 
the picture). Even the goats stopped 
whingeing (though not for long).
As ever, we’ve been busy. Bungle is 
forging ahead with his new career as a 
beauty influencer, educator and product 
ambassador. He has always taken a lot 
of time and effort over his appearance 

- always first in the queue for toenail 
trimming, shearing, tooth trimming (no, 
wait – he’s always LAST in the queue 
for tooth trimming), citronella fly spritz 
and for carrot and apple treats which he 

reckons you should chomp slowly 
to soak up the vitamins. He 
also spends an awful lot of time 
looking in the shed windows – I 
think it’s at his reflection, not at 
the bales of hay inside.
Jorge thinks Bungle’s biggest 
challenge is getting over himself 
(which he should do asap). 
To me, nothing is worth NOT 
rolling in mud. And I must admit 
I enjoy the look of horror and 
disdain on Bungle’s face when I 
turn up for tea A COMPLETELY 
DIFFERENT COLOUR. It’s a bit 
like dyeing your hair – but rolling 
in the mud is cheaper AND 
completely organic. 
I’m going to mention it to 
Harriet at B’s Hairdressing on 
Widcombe Parade – maybe as a 
spa pampering day idea? Come 
and roll with alpacas in the 
mud (well, it beats walking with 
llamas – that’s just SO last year!).

Zippy

Bungle
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Wild in Widcombe  

We had some very positive 
responses to the first of my 
natural history walks, so here is 

another. Start at the east end of Widcombe 
Parade where you can join the towpath 
of the Kennet and Avon Canal. Follow it 
alongside the impressive flight of locks and 
holding ponds. They bring some welcome 
wetland habitats into our suburban 
environment. Lock gates are covered in 
water loving plants such as gypsywort, 
skullcap, angelica and numerous liverworts, 
whilst the masonry supports wall daisy and 
pellitory of the wall. The ponds provide 
ideal conditions for kingfishers, herons and 
house martins to feed. In summer there are 
lots of dragonflies along this stretch.

Cross the attractive iron bridge (built by 
Stothert of Bath) and follow the path up 
to Sydney Buildings. Cross the road and 
take the path up the steps opposite. Go 
through the kissing gate onto Bathwick 
Meadows and head for the gate at the far 
side. This spot provides one of the finest 
views in Bath. The National Trust manages 

the meadows 
to increase the 
variety of flowers. 
At times they 
are bright yellow 
with buttercups 
and yellow rattle. 
Patches of rough 
grass on steeper 
bluffs have never 
been improved 
and still support 
unusual plants, 
such as the corky 
fruited water 
dropwort!
Go through three 
more kissing 

gates where the path takes you through the 
top of Richens Orchard which has a variety 
of birds including greenfinch, chiffchaff 
and blackcap in summer and flocks of 
redwings and fieldfare in winter.  Leaving 
the orchard strike off to the right downhill 
into Smallcombe Vale. This forms part of 
the National Trust Skyline Walk. The path 

is steep in places with steps 
and can be slippery after 
rain. Listen for the soft call 
of bullfinch. 
Turn left at the bottom and 
go straight ahead through 
the gates into Smallcombe 
Cemetery.  This is a 
remarkable treasure house 
of natural history, which has 
recently been investigated 
in detail by members of 
the Bath Natural History 
Society. Nearly 650 species 
of plants and animals have 
been recorded including 
100 different sorts of 
lichen. This reflects the 
great variety of rock types 
used for headstones and 
monuments from hard 
granite to soft limestone. 
There are nearly 150 
species of flowering plants 
including the uncommon 
coralroot. Woodland birds 
include jays, goldcrests, 
coal tits, nuthatch, tree 

creeper and woodpeckers. Watch out for 
buzzards and ravens overhead and you may 
also see the odd sparrowhawk.
From here retrace your steps and turn left 
at the first kissing gate following a path 
up the slope near the recently established 
nuttery. In early spring the fields below 
Macaulay Buildings are full of cowslips. To 
return you can walk straight down the road 
to Widcombe, or you might like to continue 
along the Skyline Walk through Rainbow 
woods and return along Church Street. 
■ David Goode

Out & About

 Lock and holding pond on the Kennet and Avon 
Canal in Widcombe

Panorama of Bath from Bathwick

Smallcombe Cemetery backed by 
ancient woodland of oak and hazel

Cast iron bridge over the K&A Canal
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Widcombe Christmas 
Market
Widcombe Social Club 
Saturday 16 November 10.30am – 5.00pm 
Sunday 17 November 10.30am – 4.00pm

The artisans of Widcombe (and 
friends) are working hard making 
their ideas for new work into reality 

as the next Craft Fair approaches.  Some 
rebranding is going on too, and we are 
now Widcombe Christmas Market. We are 
expanding a little as we spread into the 
Social Club’s Meeting Room, so please do 
not miss out on visiting the artists there. 
First to book into Room 3 is the daughter 
of one of our exhibitors, jeweller Tania 
Harvey. Her daughter, Millie, has just 
started her own ceramics and illustration 
business, and we wish her well.
An exhibitor in Room 2 (upstairs) on 
Sunday is Cathy Biggs, who first wowed us 
at the Craft Fair in 2017 with her candles 
- not only were the candles themselves 
beautiful, they were impeccably packaged 
and sold like hot cakes. She also had a stall 
at the Widcombe Street Party. She says, 
‘some of my first and best customers are 
from Widcombe.’ If you miss seeing her 
in Widcombe, you can battle the crowds 
to Bath Christmas Market, but so much 
easier to catch her here along with 40 or so 
other talented makers who look forward to 
welcoming you. ■

Art

Floral stocking Denise Stirrup

Christmas decorations Tesserae L Hunt

Porcelain Robin Yvonne Elston

Sarah CookJulie Green’s Angels
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Penny Gardiner, 
Editor

In a career spanning forty years, Penny 
Gardiner has worked for some of the 
big names in publishing including 

Routledge, Weidenfeld & Nicolson and 
Penguin. She has edited mainly non-fiction 
titles in history, social sciences, literature 
and politics. We asked her to tell us 
something about her work.

‘For me, the best part of being an editor 
is working with the author to produce the 
best possible presentation of their work. 
I love words and language, and putting a 
book together is immensely rewarding. It’s 
very much a team effort, with the editor 
being the project manager. I’m responsible 
not only for the structure and coherence 
of the content, but for organising and 
co-ordinating those involved with every 
stage of the work. It’s labour intensive, with 
checks at every stage - but very rewarding 
when the finished hardback arrives on your 
desk!

Wikipedia has made life a lot easier 
for reference, and technology means 
manuscripts can be sent backwards and 
forwards to an author quickly and efficiently 
on screen, with tracked changes showing 
where alterations and queries have been 
made and by whom.

Sometimes, though, far more intervention 
is needed. Not all authors can write well. 
Not all authors agree with suggested 
changes. It can be very difficult when a 
hugely knowledgeable author is asked to 
make changes by someone who is no expert 
on the subject of the work, but who knows 
a great deal more about putting a book 
together. I’ve had authors who point blank 
refuse to have changes made to wordy 
and inconsistent prose, so it’s important I 
convince them that I’m on their side, and 

that their work is presented in the best 
possible manner – that it says what the 
author means, that it’s clear, readable and 
… most of all … saleable!

I’ve worked on a diverse range of titles – 
Sex Tips for Girls, The BFG, Vanishing 
Tribes of Burma, Living with Buildings, 
to name just four of well over a hundred. 
A particularly demanding project was the 
twenty-four volume Cassell History of 
Warfare series, under the general editorship 
of Sir John Keegan, when the work of 
twenty-four different military historians 
had to be brought into a coherent series 
style. As editor, my role was to co-ordinate 
a multi-disciplinary team including copy-
editors, designers, picture researchers, map 
makers, sales and, of course, the author, 
working to a tight budget and demanding 
schedule. Typesetters and printers are 
all booked in advance and missing the 
publishing date is a crime considered 
second only to arriving a week late for your 
wedding!

I’ve loved the job and have formed close 
and trusting relationships with my 
authors – even some of the tricky ones! 
On the whole it’s about compromise. 
And persuasion. Don’t sweat the small 
stuff but stick (politely) to your guns 
when it’s really important. Several author 
acknowledgements use the word “fun” in 
connection with our working relationship – 
which delights me.’ ■

Working 
Widcombe

Penny spent four years in Crete early in her 
career. We think there is still something of 
the Shirley Valentine about her!

K A T E  G A R D E N
HEALTH

‘Looking after all your nutritional needs at Widcombe Surgery’

For more information about our new clinic, please visit
www.kategarden.co.uk

A local business with over 30 years’ experience, 
offering quality bespoke joinery including:

 Timber windows
 Doors and frames
 Staircases and conservatories
 Storage solutions for the

modern home
 Experience of working with listed 

buildings 

 
Contact us on: 01225 318378  

www.newmansofbath.co.uk   •  Email: info@newmansofbath.co.uk
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St Thomas à Becket, Church Street
Traditional services at 10.30am every Sunday 

Family service: 13 October; Remembrance service: 10 November

Spoken Holy Communion (BCP) at 8.00am 
2nd and 4th Sundays of the month

St Matt’s, Widcombe Hill
Contemporary service every Sunday 

(Times vary, please see website for details)

Christmas services & events in our churches

 

www.widcombe.church

1st
8th
15th
22nd

24th
25th

Christingle Service
Carols by Candlelight
Mobile Carol Service
Christmas Celebration
Nine Lessons & Carols
Midnight Mass
Family Service
Holy Communion

  5.00 pm
  5.00 pm
  5.00 pm
10.30 am
  6.30 pm
11.30 pm
10.00 am
10.45 am

St Matt’s
St Matt’s
St Thomas
St Matt’s
St Thomas
St Thomas
St Thomas
St Thomas

December

JO BRIDGER
NUTRITION

JOIN MY 

FACEBOOK 

GROUP:

www.jobridger.co.uk
‘Eat for health in Bath’

8 Claverton Buildings, Widcombe, Bath BA2 4LD
www.kitchensofbath.co.uk  |  Tel: 01225 436545

10% off with this advert
Not in conjunction with any other offer and must be presented 

on initial contact.

lumendomus.com

Time to Nest & 
Organise for Winter!
Let me help you simplify your 
home, business or life and 
conquer your To Do Lists!

Contact Kimberley Delius
07903 135 230

  29 

PEOPLE AT WORK

“When I took voluntary 
redundancy from TV in 
2006	I	decided	to	follow	my	
childhood dream of becoming 
an illustrator. After an MA in 
Illustration I did many things 
including running workshops in 
museums	and	galleries.	I	finally	
developed a style and found 
out what I was good at and it 
was during this time that I saw 
how much pleasure people took 
from	‘flow	activity’.

‘Flow activity’ is where you are 
so involved in an activity you 
lose track of time, forget your 
worries and problems and feel 
serene. It’s the key to the art of 
colouring. Adults who colour are 
tapping into the ultimate form 
of relaxation. Many believe a 
child-like state – only achieved 
by	switching	off	completely	from	
the surrounding world – is the 
best way to escape everyday 
stresses.

My	books	are	filled	with	intricate	
drawings, based around a 
theme and all containing 
something hidden. ‘Tangle Bay’, 
for example, has a magical 
maritime theme, each image 
hiding a treasure worked into 
the	design	to	find	and	colour	in.

People also want outlets 
for creativity but may lack 
confidence	in	taking	that	first	
step with a blank sheet of 
paper.	And	many	find	it	a	form	
of	therapy	to	relieve	the	effects	
of illness or disability. My 
illustrations are a starting point. 
I leave space to extend the 
drawing or simply to add colour. 

‘You lose all sense of time passing. 
You get completely absorbed.’

Colouring Magic
In the first of a series on Widcombe people at work, TV producer 
turned illustrator, Jessica Palmer, talks to us about the craze for adult 
colouring books and her best-selling ‘Tangle’ book series.

The very notion of colouring 
may still seem rather bizarre 
to many adults but the books 
seem to have tapped into 
a need. Groups and clubs 
of colouring fanatics have 
sprouted up everywhere 
and on social media literally 
thousands of colourists 
across the world link up to 
compare	the	unique	pieces	
of artwork each 
has created from 
the illustrations in 
colouring books like 
the Tangle books. 

As life becomes more stressful, 
many of us are harking back to 
the innocence and escapism we 
felt as children. One thing is for 
sure, anything that relaxes us is 
a good thing.”  

Jessica’s third book ‘Tangle 
Magic – A Spellbinding 
Colouring Book with Hidden 
Charms’ is available in all 
good bookshops as well as 
from Amazon and the Book 
Depository. More about Jessica 
and her books can be found at: 
jessicapalmerart.com 
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THE PUMPSHED
Visit the Pumpshed for delicious 
homemade cakes, ice cream, 
hot & cold drinks and snacks

Open weekends and bank holidays 
from March to October and daily 
from June to end of September

Situated at Lock 11, Horseshoe Pond, 
Kennet and Avon Canal, Widcombe, Bath

Tel 01225 319743

One of the big events in Widcombe this year has been 
the opening of the new Widcombe 
Social Club  and to help 
celebrate the occasion the 
Widcombe Association 
chose to hold its Spring 
Meeting and AGM in one 
of the Club’s large and airy 
function rooms. Formal 
matters were kept to a 
minimum and members, 
glass of wine in hand, 
then visited various stalls 
showcasing	different	groups	
and activities that happen in 
Widcombe. It was also an opportunity for residents 
to meet neighbours and a guided tour of the building 
by Sir Peter Hendy, President of the WSC, later ended 
what was a very enjoyable evening. 

WA Spring Meeting and AGM

August 2016 Update from
Energy	Efficient	Widcombe’s	most	recent	project	

has been the survey of four non-residential 
premises in Widcombe - Prior Park Garden Centre, 
Ring o' Bells, Natural Theatre Company and St 
Matthew’s Church.  The surveys include thermal 
imaging, collecting and analysing data from 
electricity monitors and looking at the suitability 
of installing photovoltaic solar panels.  We’ve been 
helped with techy issues in this project by Philip 
Haile from Transition Bath. 

We’re also turning our attention to local senior 
schools - having previously worked with Widcombe 
Infants and Junior Schools where we promoted 
energy	efficiency	-	and	have	started	work	with	
Ralph	Allen	School.	We’re	delighted	to	find	strong	
support	from	the	Head	Teacher	and	many	staff	and	
hear that the Head Girl and Head Boy are taking 
our discussions to the school council in September.  
We’re	excited	to	see	how	it	rolls	out!

Finally, we’re sorry to say goodbye to our Co-
ordinator, Libby Sandbrook, but pleased to say we 
now have an excellent new Projects Co-ordinator, 
Amy Lunt, who has already picked up the reins for 
Energy	Efficient	Widcombe!		

Tim Williamson, Chair EEW

WIDCOMBE NEWS
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Ruposhi 
Indian 

Takeaway
PROVIDING THE BEST TASTING 

FOOD SINCE 1988

3 Sussex Place, Widcombe 
Parade, Bath BA2 4LA

Tel: 01225 337294
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Gardening
A Gardener’s Retreat

Trudy’s garden is located in a street 
of substantial houses leading off 
Widcombe Hill, south-east of 

Bath city centre, known as The Tyning. 
The word “tyning” is Saxon in origin and 
means an enclosed court or yard; it crops 
up frequently in Wiltshire and Somerset. 
Its name may derive from the meaning to 
“enclose with a hedge or fence; to fence, to 
hedge in”.
The house was constructed in the 1930s 
and when Trudy and her husband moved in 
thirty years ago the rear garden appeared 
small as it was obscured by a huge boundary 
hedge. She wanted to create space for 
new borders, a raised central lawn and 
decking areas, and with the help of a local 
landscaper she built her new garden to 
her specifications. Pete, her husband, also 
designed and constructed a pond and 
waterfall. The result is a garden full of 
vibrancy and colour.

Trudy admits she’s an eclectic gardener – 
nothing is ever planned, and the garden has 
evolved in a slightly haphazard manner. 
Plants are rearranged at a whim – maybe 
because they look out of place, or perhaps 
they hadn’t thrived in their chosen location.
The planting is very clever. Initially, I didn’t 
notice that part of the garden had been 
claimed to site a sub-station, as the planting 
of a climbing hydrangea, with swaying grass 
at its foot, draws your eye. 
Numerous acers are placed strategically 
around the garden including acer 
palmatum ‘Firecracker’, its compact, 
reddish-purple leaves turning bright red 
in autumn, and ‘Orange Dream’ which has 
stunning orange-yellow foliage with a dark 
orange edge. 
Roses are also a favourite. Iceberg, a 
wedding present, is a small, free-flowering 
bushy shrub with glossy, light green foliage 
and clusters of slightly fragrant double 
white flowers in summer and autumn.  It 
was shortlisted for the RHS Chelsea ‘Plant 
of the Centenary’ for the decade 1953-1962. 
Elsewhere, rosa Constance Spry scrambles 
up an archway - a deciduous or semi-
evergreen shrub rose with thorny stems 

and solitary or clustered, five-petalled 
flowers, followed by showy red or 
purple fruits. At the front of the house 
is an unusual shrub rose, ‘Eye of the 
Tiger’; a modern rose with simple, open 
flowers and strong central eye. Both its 
petals and rosehips can be used to make 
syrups and the petals add flavour to 
cold drinks!  Nostalgia, a classic bush 
rose with large, slightly fragrant, double 
cream blooms edged with striking 
cherry-red, makes a statement in any 
border.
My favourite plant though, is the showy 
Paeonia lactiflora ‘Bowl of Beauty’, an 
herbaceous perennial which can reach 
up to 80 centimetres, with cerise-pink 
cupped flowers and a central mass of 
narrow, creamy-white petals.
Trudy, is a talented local gardener who 
adds something special to her clients’s 
gardens but she has certainly made her 
own a haven for relaxation. 
■ Beverley Wallis

Speakers Autumn-Winter 2019-2020 
Wednesdays 7.30pm, Widcombe Social Club

2 October Marcus Dancer Scented plants throughout the year

20 November Christine Stones A talk on the history and design of Iford Manor

15 January John Tucker New talk  

18 March Marcel Floyd Owner of Floyds climbers will talk about 
clematis 

15  April Ian Gilchrist An informative talk about bees, their habitat 
and favourite plants!

W. A. Members £3.00 non members £4 (on the door)
For more information contact 01225 484794    www.widcombeassociation.org.uk

Constance Spry

Eye of the Tiger

Trudys pond
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St Mark’s Community Centre, St Mark’s Road, 
Widcombe,
Bath BA2 4PA
Charity No: 102949

Widcombe Acorns Pre-School
Providing full day-care for children between 

3 years and statutory school age.
Open to all local children regardless of  

race, colour, creed or ability.
www.widcombeacorns.org.uk

E: widcombeacorns.register@googlemail.com

WIDCOMBE 
PHARMACY
Mon–Fri: 8.30am-6pm  Sat: 9am-2pm

Tel: 01225 447924

• Free repeat prescription 
collection from any 
surgery in Bath

• Free delivery service
• Weekly medicine packs

OPENING HOURS

10% off for 
WA members

(excluding NHS 
prescriptions, 
medicines & 

promotional items)

A breath of fresh 
air

made at Prior Park 
Landscape Garden

These are the places that make us.
nationaltrust.org.uk/prior-park

Open weekends only November - January, and 
everyday through the rest of the year

©
 N

ational Trust/Rachel Beaum
ont

at 1 Widcombe Crescent

30 Oct, 24 Nov, 26 Nov

FLAMINGO
Award Winning Independent Shop in Widcombe

Colourful 
cards, art and 
gifts designed 
and produced 

locally

Commissions 
welcomed

7 Widcombe Parade, Bath, BA2 4JT 
www.flamingobath.co.uk 01225 333619

Home Cooked Food
Real Ales - Traditional Ciders

Quality Wines
For people who enjoy a traditional pub!

20 Claverton Buildings
Wiscombe, Bath BA2 4LD

01225 421938

Jonathan Logsdon Architect
Telephone 07790 525 573
info@jlarchitects.co.uk
www.jlarchitects.co.uk

Deep Lock House,
St Matthew’s Place,
Pulteney Road, Bath BA2 4JJ
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Local History
1. Widcombe Baptist Church wasn’t always 

Baptist. It started off as Congregational 
(1820-1834), then Methodist (1834-
1838), then Anglican (1838-1847) and 
only in 1849 did it become Baptist. In 
1910 it took over the Canal Tavern and 
demolished it to replace it by a hall and 
school.

2. Widcombe has one of only a few Crimean 
War Memorials in the country. Located 
in the Abbey Cemetery, the obelisk lists 
various battles that occurred in the Baltic 
and Crimea.

3. Until 1973 The Ram at 20, Claverton 
Buildings, was half its current size and 
had two rooms. It expanded into the 
adjacent furniture shop at No 19 run by 
TR Hayes. In 1984, the veranda at the 
back of the former shop was built on. 
Upstairs, in addition to the kitchen, there 
was a dining room and a pool room.

4. There was once a Poor House in 
Claverton Street. It existed from 1825 
until the Bath Union Workhouse opened 
on Odd Down in 1840. The large house, 
formerly the residence of the von Luders 
family, was then used by the GWR as 
an office, before being demolished and 
replaced by a row of terraced houses 
called Lyncombe Place.

5. At the foot of Widcombe Hill there was 
once a drinking fountain and a horse 
trough. The only horse troughs remaining 
in Widcombe are those on Widcombe Hill 
and Holloway. Further afield there’s one 
on Entry Hill and one at the top of Ralph 
Allen Drive on North Road.

6  Until the Wells Road was constructed in 
about 1770, traffic to and from the south 
had to navigate Holloway. The new road 
was a turnpike one. Subsequent tolls 
were also applied to Holloway.

7  Ralph Allen Drive and Prior Park Road 
are on land bought by Ralph Allen and on 
which he built his railway to move stone 
from his quarries at Combe Down to his 
wharf at Dolemeads. Prior Park Road was 
called Carriage Road in the early 19th 
century.

8  The Bath and West Show used to occur 
on the land of Holloway Farm, now the 
site of Poets Corner. The centennial show 
in 1877 was the occasion of the disastrous 
collapse of the Ha’penny Bridge, when 
visitors to the show coming from the 
station were held up paying a toll and 
overloaded it.

Miscellenea 
Widcombeana

ZENITH YOUTH THEATRE COMPANY 
19 - 22 FEBRUARY 2020 

KINGSWOOD THEATRE, BATH

TICKETS
www.zenithytc.co.uk

OR 07546093129

HALF
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Widcombe Dental Practice 
is a state-of-the-art dental 

clinic offering private 
dentistry for all the family.

WIDCOMBE 
DENTAL PRACTICE

NEW 
PATIENTS 

WELCOME

First class family dentistry

www.widcombedentalpractice.co.uk

Paul Vivian BDS GDC No.103942

4 Sussex Place, Claverton Street, Bath BA2 4LA 
enquiries@widcombedentalpractice.co.uk 
01225 317 681



W            hat with my arthritic knees, 
slipped disc and trapped lumbar 
nerve, Widcombe is currently 

less like my stomping ground and more 
my limping, nay, crawling ground. The 
accompanying lack of mobility combined 
with the sometimes searing agony throws 
into doubt the possibility of Lady Margaret 
showing her noble face at the annual 
Christmas tree switch-on. 
This salubrious occasion will take place 
on Widcombe Parade on the evening of 
Thursday 28th November and as usual 
precedes the popular Bonbon’s Christmas 
Bauble cabaret at the Social Club. The 
appearance of host with the most Monsieur 
le Bonbon at this event is also thrown into 
jeopardy, though there are those who will be 
glad to hear that, his particular approach to 
hosting having been compared to Marmite 
by some upstanding local citizens!
They say Doctor Theatre cures all, the 

shining example held up to budding 
thespians being Sarah Bernhardt who, it 
is said, went ahead with her performance 
in the title role of Cleopatra despite having 
recently had her leg amputated. But this 
year I can’t envisage Lady M donning her 
less-than-sensible shoes and steadfastly 
going ahead with her ribbon-cutting duties, 
even, as in the case of the inestimable 
Sarah, she delivers her key speech while 
lying prone on a chaise longue.
In fact, my specialist reckons it was those 
less-than-sensible shoes, combined with 
all the other unsuitable footwear and 
silly walks required during my long and 
illustrious career with the Natural Theatre 
Company, that have brought on my present 
problems. Maybe I could sue for industrial 
injury?
However, ardent fans of her ladyship need 
not feel totally bereft, for tucked away in the 
back of Nick Steel’s garage I believe there 
is a life size cardboard cut-out of the dear 
lady. We’ll prop that up outside The Ram on 
the night while I prop up the bar inside!
As for Monsieur le Bonbon, he can have 
a well-earned rest and maybe I can haul 
myself onto the stage and draw the raffle as 
myself. A rare occasion indeed! 
■ Ralph Oswick
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Widcombe 
Jottings

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

THEN COME ALONG TO... 
 

WIDCOMBE CHOIR 
(http://groupspaces.com/WidcombeChoir)  

New Term Starts Monday 9th September 2019 

From 7:30pm to 9:30pm 
Upstairs at Widcombe Social Club 

Widcombe Hill, BA2 6AA 
 

This is a no-audition Community Choir that meets 
weekly, on Mondays.  Your first choir session is 

free; after that there are modest weekly charges.  

40  
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Prior Park Road, Bath, Bath & N.E. Somerset BA2 4NF
Telephone: (01225) 427175  Fax: (01225) 480576
E-mail: info@priorparkgardencentre.co.uk
www.priorparkgardencentre.co.uk
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WA Business

 

 

 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 

The Widcombe Association Autumn General Meeting  
will be held on 

Thursday 24th October 2019 from 7:30 pm 
At Widcombe Social Club 

Providing an opportunity to meet and, as necessary, elect committee members, be 
brought up to date on our finances and current activities and to discuss local issues.  

Guest presentation: 
“Ask Me!” 

Christine Harrison 
 (Welcome Ambassadors Volunteer Co-ordinator) 

 Experiences of welcoming visitors to Bath 
 This is also a social occasion –

 
wine and nibbles provided .

 
 

Members free. Guest tickets

 

£3 (refunded if you join the WA on the night)

 

There’s something for everyone
at Widcombe Baptist Church!

Sundays
10:30 am and 6:30 pm

Toddlers
For toddlers from birth 
and their carers
Thursdays
10:00 am - 11:45 am

Pilates
Mondays
5.00 pm - 5.45 pm

Noah’s Ark
R, school years 1-2
3:30 pm - 4:45 pm

Lighthouse
School years 3-6
6:30 pm - 7:45 pm

Transformed
School years 7-9
8.00 pm - 9:30 pm

T2
School years 10-13
8.00 pm - 9:45 pm

www.widcombebaptistchurch.org

Friday
Youth Groups:

Coffee Plus
Coffee, cake and
friendship - Tuesdays
10:30 am - 12:00
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WIDCOMBE  
CHRISTMAS MARKET

WIDCOMBE SOCIAL CLUB, BATH BA2 6AA 

www.widcombechristmasmarket .com

Handmade gifts by local artisans
SATURDAY  

NOVEMBER 16
10.30am-5pm

SUNDAY  
NOVEMBER 17

10.30am-4pm

Refreshments
Kids’ activities
Visit by Choir

Free entry

Where students discover  
their true potential 

11-18 years | priorparkcollege.com

Part of the Prior Park Schools family
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Founded in 2017 Lord Architecture Ltd is a young Widcombe based architectural 

practice with a passion for design, contemporary architecture and the enhancement 

and adaptation of historic buildings. We offer a bespoke architectural service 

tailored to each project, working across a wide range of scales, budgets and at all 

RIBA stages. 


